Odessa Town Council Minutes

Monday, July 23, 2012-7:00 p.m.

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Plinski called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Mayor Plinski, Councilmember Schmidt, Councilmember White, Councilmember Hubbard, Councilmember Kramer, Councilmember Harp, Clerk-Treasurer Burghard, PWD Monroe, APWD Webster, Police Chief Coubra, Officer Peterson, Lorilynn White and Terrie Crosby.

APPROVAL COUNCIL MINUTES-APPROVAL JULY BILLS-APPROVAL BUILDING PERMITS

· The Council minutes of July 9, 2012

· Claims Clearing Checks No. 3284 thru 3300 totaling $26,404.46

· Building Permit No. 2012-18 for an alteration at 502 E. Amende Dr. and 2012-19 for a pole building at the School Football field

were approved and carried upon a motion by Councilmember Kramer, seconded by Councilmember Hubbard.

PUBLIC INPUT

The public offered no input.

RESOLUTION 2012-7-CREDIT CARD 

Resolution 2012-7, a resolution establishing credit card policies and a total credit limit of $10,000.00, was reviewed and discussed. Resolution 2012-7 was approved and carried upon a motion by Councilmember Schmidt, seconded by Councilmember Harp.

SET PUBLIC HEARING-VARIANCE REQUEST 

A public hearing for a variance request for an addition at 302 S. Birch St. was set for August 13, 2012 at 7:00 p.m., by Mayor Plinski.

ORDINANCE NO. 650-SETTING COUNCIL COMPENSATION

Ordinance No. 650, an ordinance amending Ordinance No. 558 section 1, compensation of members of the  Council and providing for the payment of said compensation, and repealing all ordinances or parts thereof in conflict herewith, was read for the first reading and discussed.  Ordinance No. 650 was read for the second reading and Ordinance No. 650, which sets the Council’s compensation to monthly, was approved and carried upon a motion by Councilmember Kramer, seconded by Councilmember Hubbard.

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT

No report was given.

PUBLIC WORKS’ REPORT

PWD Monroe reported that well #3 is operational and thanked Mayor Plinski and Jerry Schafer for their assistance with the pump house roof.  

The shop siding project is progressing and the vactor truck has been repaired.  He added that one interview for the maintenance position has been done.
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POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT

Chief Coubra reported on departmental activities and that suspects have been arrested the Drug Store and NAPA Store thefts.  

She added that she will be having an Officer from the Cheney Police Dept. and Lincoln County Sheriffs’ Office to assist in taking a complete inventory of the department.  

Chief Coubra reported that the department will need a data base reporting program.

COUNCILMEMBER’S REPORT

Councilmember Harp reported on the current pool season.

MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Plinski announced that Dave Edens is the new Town’s building inspector.

Mayor Plinski reported on the TIB Fourth Ave. grant, which will be applied for and added that the Town’s portion will be 5%, and requested $38,000 be authorized toward the 5%.  The request was authorized.  

He added that information and authorization regarding the upcoming airport grant would be discussed at the next Council meeting.

Mayor Plinski reported Kennett from USKH would be in town tomorrow and Mr. McCartney from AWC would be here Thursday.

He added that the Town Water Plan would be updated next year.

ADJOURN

With no further matters to discuss, Mayor Plinski adjourned the meeting at 7:40 p.m.








____________________________________________








Douglas Plinski, Mayor

ATTEST:

________________________________________

Linda Burghard, Clerk-Treasurer

